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MESSAGE FOR THE APPARITION OF MARY, ROSE OF PEACE, TRANSMITTED IN THE CITY OF
WEED, CALIFORNIA, UNITED STATES, TO THE VISIONARY SISTER LUCÍA DE JESÚS

The Most Blessed among all women was proclaimed the Servant of God! Mother of all creatures,
Mother of all life, because She gestated, within Her womb, The One that represents all things.

Beloved children, the memory of the birth of Jesus must be renewed in each heart, in each
consciousness, because, in truth, every year, when you are before this sacred day, you are faced
with the opportunity of moving deeper into the greatest mystery of Creation: when God became life
in His creatures, crossing the celestial dimensions and all universal existence, to reach that which is
most dense, of all that was created. 

You are faced with the opportunity of renewing this divine creation and to perceive that the birth of
Jesus in Bethlehem was not only a historical and universal fact, in reality, My children, it was a
symbol sent by God so that, from that moment on, He could be alive in all humankind.

The Creator came to awaken in the human heart the perfect resemblance to His Most Sacred and
Blessed Heart, because His perfection could not remain hidden in the hearts of His children while
they were becoming lost and self-degenerating, due to them not knowing this, due to them not
discovering this within themselves.

My Beloved Son is still alive, and, at each Christmas, He renews the mystery of the divine presence
in the hearts of human beings.

God the Father, from the Center of Creation, observes humanity in silence and allows His Son to go
through the homes, the streets, the abysses, the churches, the basements… wherever there is a
human heart, there will He be, in omnipresence, waiting for one of His companions to remember,
with sincerity, His birth, and to ardently aspire to see Him return.

The Creator, dear children, gives humankind infinite gifts and the possibilities of evolving and
reaching perfection, but His children are distracted, and, in everything, they become involved with
matter, forgetting to look toward Heaven.

On this day of Glory and rejoicing, few are those who truly thank God for having made Himself
flesh among humankind; for having made of Himself a Son, when He is the Father of all life.

Where are the humble mangers so that Christ may be reborn? Did anyone remember to prepare it
within their own spirits?

My Son awaits you, He waits so that you may understand that He will not arrive at the inns of
Bethlehem, where comfort and ambition reign. He will want to withdraw from the world, to retreat
into silence, in a simple and humble place, where unity with all Kingdoms of Nature lives.

Search for this space, beloved children, within yourselves. Ask the Star of Bethlehem to guide you
and show you the path, because the Light is ready to return to the world. Within you and in the
consciousness of the planet, the contractions of the purification for a universal birth have already
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begun, in which the old will give way to the new human being.

Cry out to Christ, that He may make you reborn, and cry out for His birth within each one of you.
Aspire to let the old human being end its cycle within you so that the Gifts of the Spirit of God may
awaken, those that will make you similar to Him.

Christ is reborn today in the hearts that say yes to Him, and He will be reborn every day in those
who open the doors of their inner beings to Him, because, in Eternity, where time does not exist,
every day is a day for a new Christ to be born.

I love you and I bless you, with My Son in My arms, so that through Him I may embrace all
creatures. 

Your Mother, Mary, Rose of Peace


